## Regular Monthly Meeting March 3, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, March 3, 2011, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The police was read.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses.

Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to accept the tentative approval on the Kmart/Sears assessment appeal and to authorize further resolutions as presented.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if anyone had inquired about the Dado property adjacent to the township building. Mr. Peters stated that he had talked with Mrs. Dado about the possibility of selling the property and would be in contact with her family. Mr. Allen asked about the life insurance policy for the police officers, Mr. Herman stated that the policies are in place. Mr. Allen asked why the meeting date was changed; Mr. Herman stated that it was done due to his work schedule and a lack of quorum.

Mr. Randy Zakeli, Harmony Baptist Road, asked the status of the culvert on Station Road. Mr. Albertini stated that he is waiting on a permit from DEP before anything can be done.

Mrs. Sue Zakeli, asked if the garbage was being collected at the apartments near her home.

Motion by Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.